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Dear Mr Atkinson, 

 
Inquiry into the Urban Congestion Fund – provision of answers to questions taken 

on notice  
 
  

I write to you as Chair of the Senate Finance and Public Administration References 
Committee (committee). As you would be aware, the committee late last year completed 
an inquiry into the administration and expenditure of funding under the Urban 
Congestion Fund (UCF).  
 
As part of this inquiry, representatives from the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, 
Regional Development and Communications (the Department) appeared at a public 
hearing on 11 November 2021. The committee set Friday, 19 November 2021 as the 
response date for any questions taken on notice (QoNs) at the hearing, and any 
subsequent written QoNs from committee members.  
 
Noting delays in the issuing of the Proof Hansard from that hearing, the return date for 
QoN answers was later extended by the committee, to Tuesday, 23 November 2021. These 
return dates reflected the committee’s then-imminent reporting date for the inquiry of 
2 December 2021. 
 
Return of QoN answers  
 
Despite the additional time provided, the Department did not lodge its responses to QoNs 
by the date set by the committee.  
 
On 25 November, the Department advised the committee that some answers should be 
provided the following day, with the bulk of the responses to be provided ‘mid next week’. 
On 1 December, the advice from the Department indicated that the responses were being 
‘worked on’ and would be sent to the committee ‘as soon as possible’.  






